Deborah L. Baughman Troy, Michigan 48098

March 2, 2024

Police Chief Frank Nastasi Troy Police Department 500 West Big Beaver Road Troy, Michigan 48084

Dear Chief Nastasi:

Last week we were caring for my husband's brother and sister-in-law, who live in Farmington, while Dianne was recovering from hip replacement surgery. At 2:00 am last Monday morning we discovered Wally's brother Bob was not in our house. I searched our neighborhood but did not find him. We contacted the Troy police. They showed up and quickly went to work to locate Bob. They were responsive and professional, and most importantly found Bob about a mile from ou home. He decided he was going to walk to his home, although he would have no idea how to get there.

As my retired husband Wally Long was a long-time prosecutor and city attorney for the downriver communities Trenton and Southgate, we are appreciative of the fine work of those in the Troy law enforcement community and we wanted to share our gratitude with you and those officers who showed up to help us. Please extend our appreciation to your fine officers (and the fire department)!

Sincerely,

Deborah Baughman

cc: Mayor Ethan Baker